Grand Valley State University

General Education Subcommittee 

Minutes of 11-2-09 
PRESENT: Deborah Bambini; James Bell; Susan Carson; Phyllis Curtiss; Roger Gilles; Hugh McGuire; Sheldon Kopperl; Dana Munk; Keith Rhodes; William Selesky; David Vessey; Kathryn Waggoner, Kari Kensinger; Gerry Simons
ALSO PRESENT: Charlie Lowe, Interim Director of General Education; Krista Rye, Office Coordinator
ABSENT:  Penney Nichols-Whitehead; Shelley Schuurman; Judy Whipps
	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action / Decisions

	Approval of October 26 Minutes
	Motion to approve; seconded

	Approved.

	Approval of Agenda 
	Motion to approve; seconded

	Approved.

	Discussion of Themes
	Let’s explore the possibilities of the “Six Global Issues” model, beginning with the six “interdisciplinary topical study groups” created by the AAC&U Global Learning Forum.
To prepare for this discussion, please got to www.aacu.org and read through the description of each area.

Perhaps we could imagine what it would be like to “wave a wand” and recast our current Theme courses into these six “global issues” –or come up with other, better “global issues” that correspond to our Theme offerings.

The committee agreed on a name, Global Issues, to use for discussion purposes.  As a starting point, the task was to see what the current Themes would look like if we arranged them into six global issues, specifically the six Topics outlined by AAC&U.
A committee member shared a handout for discussion purposes.  He had grouped the current Themes under the five of the six Topic headings, with at least three Themes under each heading. To make for better fits, the headings had been revised slightly. Study Abroad was left on its own as a sixth heading.

Q: Why wouldn’t Study Abroad be under Globalization & Sustainability?  A: Study Abroad has more of a cultural focus, but can really fall under any category depending on the student’s choice of studies while abroad.

A committee member added that since we might be dispensing with the requirement that courses can only be in one Theme, the exact categories might not need to be very firm.  This also raises the question of content goals.  Courses in multiple areas would need to have content goals for each Global Issue. We wouldn’t want every course to do this, but we could make it a possibility to allow those classes that do fit into more than one area.
A committee member questioned the value of broadening and generalizing the Topics simply in order to make Themes fit. We could lose the focus and purpose of those Issues. Another way to approach Global Issues is to look at which of our existing courses would fit naturally under each heading and which would be outliers.  We need to make sure there is coherence so that we can say this is why these courses are linked together.

The example of globalization was discussed.  It means different things in different disciplines, so it is hard to use as an umbrella term.
Is our task to make the job easy to sell the proposal, or to say here’s a new way of thinking of it? What is our overall purposed with Themes?  What are we trying to accomplish?  The Chair responded that last year Student Senate, and this year ECS, asked GES to look at Themes and consider ways to improve them. Some of the issues at work are time-to-graduation concerns for students, the feeling among students that the limited number of courses in the Themes makes scheduling courses more difficult, and the sense among students and faculty that the current Themes offer little “market value” to students after graduation. If a current Theme were put on a student’s transcript, what value would it have?  Finally, this process is also an opportunity for the committee to revisit Themes that need help to be sustainable.
The Themes were divided up to be reviewed by individual committee members. The task was to place each course under one of the six headings—or put it into a separate “outlier” category. (See separate document attached with the outcomes from the breakout session).

	

	Director’s Report        
	We have been experiencing some difficulties with Chalk & Wire, our assessment tool, with trying to get course information downloaded to send out to faculty.

	

	Chair’s Report
	Update on GES/GEC re-naming proposal
 A memo from Robert Adams, UCC Chair, was distributed and discussed. The information in the memo was based on a proposal from the policy group and GES last year.

UCC supports the name change from “General Education Subcommittee” (GES) to “General Education Committee” (GEC). UCC also recommends that GEC be made a “University Governance Committee” and not a standing committee of UAS.  A committee member noted that this would put GEC into a different list of committees in the Faculty Handbook. It was not clear to the committee that this would benefit GEC.
The UCC memo asked if ECS should continue to “charge” GES/GEC directly, or if the ECS charge should go through UCC and then to GES/GEC. A committee member recommended that we get our charge from ECS, but that we still continue to work closely with UCC.  We should ask that the process flow be made explicit now so that it is policy.

	The Chair will draft a response to Robert Adams for GES to review at next week’s meeting.
Susan, Jim, Hugh, and Roger will look at the Faculty Handbook to see where GES (GEC) would be listed.

	New Business
	
	

	Adjournment
	Motion to adjourn, seconded.
	Adjourned at 4:20pm


